Tracy Firefighters Local 3355
Community Giving Meeting

Minutes

March 9, 2011 0800 Hours

Black Bear Diner

Call to Order: 
0810 hours

Roll Call:
John Thompson, Ray Gonzales, John Allen, Scott Arganbright

Approval of minutes: (from 2/4/2011) Allen 1st, 2nd by Thompson- All in favor. 

Updated Thompson and Gonzales on what was discussed at last meeting (meeting minutes)
Treasures Report: 
Mt. House Account 
$1083.00




Tracy Account

$2430.00

Old Business:

· Financial Disbursement Request:

1. Mountain House Little League-Team Sponsorship $750.00 Called Giants, with our name on jersey. Team will provide banner with our name on it as well. Station 98 personnel invited to attend all home games. Motion made by Allen, second by Arganbright, All in favor.

2. Relay for Life-Tracy $ 500.00 Bronze Sponsorship. TFF name on relay T-shirts, “Thank You” signs, programs and Sponsors Web Page. This disbursement request is from Janet Hohl who is also putting together at TFD/TPD team. A Motion was made by Thompson, 2nd by Gonzales – all in favor.
3. TFD/TPD Charity Basketball Game- The committee has not received any more information that was requested on clarification of the financial assistance needed for this event. It was discussed at this meeting that the purpose of the Community Giving Committee was to disburse money raised by our local back into the community, not to finance or subsidize other fund raisers. At this time the committee has decided to table this request until further information was provided. A Motion was made by Allen, 2nd by Thompson – all in favor.

· Meeting with David Hamer – Arganbright shared information gathered from the meeting with David Hamer, CEO of Smith Barney in Modesto. Mr. Hamer reviewed the meeting minutes from 2/4/2011 which outlined what we are looking at doing in regards to forming a “Tracy Firefighters Charity”. Mr. Hamer stated that there are several things that need to be done in order to become a 
“Charity” as recognized by the IRS.  Being that we are public employees, the public’s perception is that the money we raise when we have fund raisers, is available to the general public. With that being said, how we conduct our business needs to be transparent. We need to have a solid Mission Statement that says who we are and what we’re about. Specific Goals and Objectives that identify who or what types of organizations are eligible to receive disbursements. Mr. Hamer stated that we need to be insured in case someone within our community decides that they want to sue the Charity. We would also need form a trust. Mr. Hamer stated that he would look into what the cost would be for the Charity to get a 501c3 tax ID from the IRS. 
John Thompson said that he would contact Steve Abercrombie and ask him for assistance since he has been involved with such organizations as the “Good Samaritans” and United Way. John said that other individuals in our community such as Ted Guzman and Bob Cassaro with Tracy Unified Schools would also be good contacts to talk to get more information on how to set up a charity. John brought up how United Way is able to receive payroll deductions from city employees as an ongoing effort to raise funds. This could possibly be a way for our members to donate money out of their paycheck year-round towards our charity if they so choose. John said he would look into this further.
· Mission Statement- Arganbright advised that since he had the meeting with David Hamer regarding setting up a charity, he would like to have the committee members assist him on putting together the ”Mission Statement”.  He passed out several samples “Mission Statements” from other charities found on the internet for committee members to review. Ray stated that he would contact some of his friends in other departments where they have a “Firefighter Charities” already established and get copies of their “Mission Statements”.
· Charity Web-Site- Ray will meet with Ben Moreno to get the contact information on the gentleman that put together our local’s web-site. Once we have the information we need, Arganbright will send a request to the e-board for approval to start the development of our “Tracy Firefighters Charities” web-site.

· Public Relations- Allen updated the committee about the Mt. House Little League “Kick-Off” event this Saturday. John said that Glenn Moore has been contacted and will be on hand to get a photo of the little league team that we sponsored with our on-duty crew from Station 98. John also stated that our fire personnel have been requested to throw out the first pitch at this event. John said that all of the information regarding this event has been e-mailed to Ed McMahon 98B. Arganbright advised that he would follow-up with Ed and advise Kellogg of what was going on.

· Next Meeting : April 5, 2011, 0730 @ Station 97B

· Good of the Order:
· Adjourned at 0930 hours
· Minutes by: Scott Arganbright
